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General Meetings 
 

 We hold our Monthly meetings at the Civic Garden Complex, 625 
Springbank Dr. W., LONDON, N6K 4T1.   

 In the event of bad weather tune to a local radio station for an update 
on meeting cancellations. 

 

************************************* 
 

Monday, September 24, 2012, 7:30 P.M. 
 

SPEAKER:  'HARDY FERNS' - Diane Steed Horticulturalist at Parkway 
Gardens and Educator at Fanshawe College will present on a variety of 
ferns.  

 Door prizes & refreshments (Lug ‘a’ Mug) 
 

Fall Flower and Vegetable Show 
 

PLEASE BRING YOUR OWN CONTAINERS. 

Paper plates will be supplied for vegetables in classes 1-3. 
 

Horticultural Classes 

1.  Tomatoes, 5, small variety, calyx on, named 
2.   Tomatoes, 2, slicing variety, calyx on, named 
3.   Beans, 6 pods, any variety, named 
4.   Swiss Chard, 3 leaves displayed in a transparent glass to show stems, named 
5.   Collection of cut herbs, 5 varieties in separate containers, labeled,1-3 stems of each, named 
6.   Sedum,2 stems, named 
7.   Salvia,3 spikes, named 
8.   Geranium (Pelargonium) with foliage attached, 1 stem, named 
9.   Rose, 1 stem (bloom, cluster or spray), named 
10. Collection of mixed garden flowers, in suitable container, maximum 6 varieties, named 

Each stem or blooms should be of show quality 
 

Design Classes 
11.  Low Carb (carbohydrates), an arrangement to include fresh herbs and vegetables 
12.  Gather Me, an arrangement of foliage plant material in a pitcher 

 

Monday, October 22, 2012, 7:30 P.M. 
 

SPEAKER:  ‘Spice Up Your Life’- Deb Benner, Heritage Line Herbs 

will give us a presentation on herbs used for medicinal, culinary and 
folklore.   
 

Mini Flower Show 
1. A Country Thanksgiving, floral centerpiece of fresh plant material, may include accessories 
2. Peek A Boo, a miniature design with fresh plant material, not more than 5” in any direction 

 

Fall Plant Exchange  

 Another opportunity for you to share your excess plants, seeds, etc.   
 

Nominations for November Elections will be taken (positions available)  

http://www.gardenontario.org/site.php/london  

LHS Memberships 
For 2013 is $10.00.  

Pay at meetings or send to: 

Lesia Koba  

435 Magnolia Cres. 

London, ON 

N5Y 4T2 
 

(Cheques should be made 

payable to London 
Horticultural Society) 

 

Memberships sent in by mail 
will have membership card 

mailed to them by Membership 
representative 

 

The Hortigram  
is published 3 times a year, 

January, March, and 
September to provide LHS 
members with information 

and upcoming events. 
 

If you would like to receive 
your Hortigram 

electronically please provide 
the Editor with a valid email 
address & it will be sent to 

you 
Secretary.LondonHS@gmail

.com  

LONDON 
HORTICULTURAL 

SOCIETY 
2012 EXECUTIVE 

 

President..…. Sandi Carroll 
P. President… Archie Graham 
1st Vice …….. Vacant 
Secretary/Editor 
Pat Graham…. (519) 471-3022 
Treasurer….Anne Polischuk 
 

Directors  

 Barbara Bain,  
 Dianne Elliott,  

 Josie Farrugia, 

 Brenda Gallagher,  

 Lesia Koba,  
 Gail McInnis, 

 Eve Norman-Vestergaard, 

 Sheila Shearing,  

 Alan Whitfield. 

  

http://www.gardenontario.org/site.php/london
mailto:Secretary.LondonHS@gmail.com
mailto:Secretary.LondonHS@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Monday, November 26, 2012, 6:00P.M. 
  

 A.G.M., Elections, Pot Luck, and slideshow presentation 

 Elections  

 Door prizes & Refreshments (Lug ‘a’ Mug, & eating utensils) 
 

Mini Flower Show  
1. Christmas Cheer, an arrangement  
2. Home for the Holidays, an evergreen wreath 
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 “Pots ‘A’ Plenty” 
 

Stop by our display in the Special Events Building (due east of the old IMAX).  

Our area will be part of a landscaped space in the centre of the building.  We 

will feature a shadow box filled with plant pots of various sizes, in an open 10’ 

X 20’ area.  Master Gardeners will be occupying a similar space within the 
confines of the total display.   
 

Visit: www.westernfairdistrict.com for more information. 
 

*********************************************** 

   Saturday October 13, 2012, 10:00a.m.  

  Guerrilla Gardening 
 

Join us as we continue on with our planting project 
of small bulbs along the sidewalk area of Thames 

Park (Wortley Rd. side), with another 200-300 small 

bulbs going in,    Chionodoxa (Glory of the Snow), 
which are now being noticed each spring by those 

passing by.  This year please park on Beaconsfield 

Ave. and walk across Wortley to the park area.  Also, bring a shovel.   
 

Contact Sheila Shearing (519) 672-6475 for more information.  
Rain Date:  October 20, 2012 @ 10:00 a.m. 

 

 

Directors Meetings: Sept. 10
th
, Oct. 9

th
, Nov. 12

th
  7:30 P.M.  at the CNIB 

Ontario Horticultural 
Association Website 

 

www.gardenontario.org  

HORTICULTURE 
 

   Horticulture is derived from a 
Latin word that means a garden 
and the root of the word ‘to 
cultivate’ and so horticulture is 
the science and art of 
cultivating garden plants, both 
utilitarian and ornamental or 
decorative. 
   However, the scope of 
Horticultural Societies’ work 
has been extended far beyond 

the original definition.  

 

ELECTIONS 
 

All organizations from time to time need new ideas at the Executive level.  If you 
are interested in learning what goes on behind the scenes, to help our 
Organization grow; or be informative to a new generation of gardeners, then we 
welcome your input.  Currently we have openings for new directors (3).  If you 
would like to consider one of these positions please contact Nominating 
Chairperson Sandi Carroll at a meeting or call (226) 663-8705 

Nominations will be taken at the October Meeting 

L.H.S. BURSARY AWARD 
 

Our award was presented by Pat 
Graham to the outstanding 
student with the highest grade in 
the Horticulture course at Thames 
Secondary School.   
 

The recipient for the 2012 
Graduating Class was Nicole 
Johanna Francis a well deserving 
young woman who also took home 

the Lambeth Award.   

 

http://www.westernfairdistrict.com/
http://www.gardenontario.org/


160th Anniversary Celebration   
 
 On Saturday, June 16th, 2012 the London 

Horticultural Society celebrated the 160th 
Anniversary with a luncheon at the Best Western 
Lamplighter Inn.  Former & current Directors and 
members along with honoured guests gathered in 
celebration. The Crystal Ballroom was beautifully 
arranged to incorporate some of our Society’s historic 
memorabilia. The table centerpieces and other floral 
designs throughout the room were created by Sheila 
Shearing and Eve Norman-Vestergaard. 
 

Presentations were made to the Society by Ed 
Holder – MP London West, Chris Bentley – MPP 
London West, Joe Fontana (in absentia) – Mayor of 
London, Carol Dunk – OHA, Roland Craig – 
District 10, Harry McGee - Rose Society. The 
presentation items will be on display at our general 
meetings starting in September. 
 

Our guest speaker, James Graham, 1st Vice President 
OHA, shared some humourous stories and gardening 
experiences with us. He reminded us that a sense of 
humour goes a long way in gardening but also 
within a Horticultural Society! 
 

We wanted to again say thank you to our local 
businesses that provided support and some 
exceptional door prizes for our celebration. Please 
make a concerted effort to continue to support them 
when you are shopping throughout the year. 
 

 Lee Valley Tools 

 Reforest London 

 Western Fair District 

 Heeman’s Greenhouses 

 Heritage Garden Gallery 

 Rona, London South 

 Wine Worx 

 Featherfield’s bird and Garden Store 

 Parkway Gardens 

 Libro Financial, Southdale Branch 

 Van Horik’s Greenhouse 

 C.L.C. Tree Cutting Service 

 Stokes Seeds 

 Van Luyk’s Greenhouses 

 T.D. Canada Trust, Platts Lane Branch 
 

The Anniversary Committee worked diligently to 
make this day a special event for all. We would like 
to personally thank Archie Graham, Sheila Shearing, 
Eve Norman-Vestergaard, Gail McInnis, Josie 
Farrugia and Fred Smithers for your time and effort 
for this event. 
 

Warm Regards, 
 

Sandi Carroll  Pat Graham 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Upcoming Events 
 

Sept. 15   12 to 3 FRIENDS OF THE CIVIC GARDEN COMPLEX, FALL SALE - Bulbs, Perennials, 

Houseplants by volunteers of the Civic Garden Complex. Inquiries: (519) 471-4746 or 
(519) 472-3553 Cash or Cheque Only 

 

Sept 17   7:30 p.m.  Lambeth Horticultural Society – Lambeth United Church  
“Inspiration from Gardens around the World” 
SPEAKER: Marjorie Mason, one of Canada’s most knowledgeable and influential garden 

authorities. She is the author of the book “Amazing Annuals” and is the owner and founder 
of Mason House Gardens near Uxbridge – a specialty nursery with over 1500 plant 
varieties, and a large rock garden, heather beds and potager to stroll through. 
http://www.masonhousegardens.com  
 

DESIGN: “September Serenade” – a Parallel design (a design in which 3 or more 
groupings are placed in a parallel manner with open spaces between the groupings. 
Parallel direction may be vertical, horizontal or diagonal. Design is in one container or 
containers combined so as to appear as one unit). 

 

Sept. 20   7:00 p.m. London Fanshawe – Siloam United Church 
Dee Biggar of butter tart fame will share ideas on use and storage of herbs with samples 
to taste. Learn about fun ways to use up the summers herb bounty. Rethink the role of 
fresh herbs and try some tasty creations. The 3P`s Meeting -returns. Join us to share 
your Plants, Produce and Preserves. Details about this exchange will be provided. 

 
Oct. 15    7:30 p.m. Lambeth Horticultural Society – Lambeth United Church  

“Where have all the flowers gone”   SPEAKER: Trish Symons, is ‘a passionate gardener’ 

who is full of energy and enthusiasm. She comes to us from the Orangeville area. Her 
presentation focuses on the garden you can create without the traditional reliance on 
flowers. 
 

DESIGN: “Autumn Bounty” – a design in a vegetable. 

 
Oct. 18     7:00 p.m.  London Fanshawe – Siloam United Church 

Bulbs for 3 Seasons fall flowering, spring flowering and summer bulbs. - Denis Falat of 
Van Noort Bulbs will share plenty of great information on care, soil, location, storage etc. 
Plan ahead for next year. 

 

Oct. 27  9:30 – 3:00 Lambeth and London Horticultural Society  
Flower Arranging Workshop - Lambeth United Church 
BACK TO BASICS Line Design in the a.m. and Waterviewing in the p.m.  
Cost $20.00  Instructor - Betty Lou Simpson 
Requirement sheet available at the September Meetings. 
Contact Ruth Dodson 519  652 -5188, Evelyn Jenkinson - 519  652- 5243, Eva Norman 
Vestergaard  519  681-4036, Sheila Shearing 519  672-6475 
 

Nov. 15   7:00 p.m.  London Fanshawe – Siloam United Church 

AGM bring a dessert or an hors d'oeuvre. We have Ken Brown on Vertical 
Vegetables www.gardening-enjoyed.com.  Check Ken's website and his newsletter. 
Ken will share tips and tricks to train vegetables and other plants to grow vertically and 
enable the growth of more plants in a smaller space. 
 

Nov. 19    6:00 p.m. Lambeth Horticultural Society – Pot Luck, Elections and Light entertainment 
 

http://www.masonhousegardens.com/
http://www.gardening-enjoyed.com/


 


